BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 13 March 2017
	


	Present
In attendance


	Cllr D Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chesters, Bonds, Lord, Chugg, Bunyard, Parsons and Lucas.
Tracey Lovell, Braunton Parish Clerk.
Kevin Cook, Museum of British Surfing (MOBS) Chair of Trustees.
Josh Liddall, resident.

John Pearce, resident.



	279/2016/17
	Apologies


	Received from Cllr Bennett and De Groot.


	280/2016/17
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	

	281/2016/17
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 286/2016/17, as she is a resident in Mill Style.
Cllr Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 287/2016/17, as she is the Council’s representative on the Braunton Youth Club.

Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 290/2016/17 (f), as the Architect has worked for her in the past.



	282/2016/17 
	Request for Dispensation

	None received.

	283/2016/17
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 February 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 27 February 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(c) RESOLVED: That the Extraordinary Minutes of the Council meeting held on 6 March 2017 be deferred until to the Additional Council meeting on 27 March.
(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 21 February 2017 be ratified and adopted by the Council.
(N/C)



	284/2016/17
	Police Representation
	There was no police presence at the meeting, the Clerk tabled a written report received from PCSO Andy Frisby, attached as Appendix A.



	285/2016/17
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule be approved and drawn in the total sum of £2,996.
(b)   RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for February 2017 be noted.
(N/C)
Cllr Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	286/2016/17
	Devon County Council highway gullies, drains and ditches in Braunton
	The Chairman welcomed John Pearce, a local resident, to the meeting.
Mr Pearce explained that he had carried out an extensive survey regarding the condition of the highway surface water gullies, drains and ditches in the parish. He went on to report his findings, as follows:

· It would appear that blocked highway drains in North Down Road are the cause of flash flooding to proprieties in Church Street during heavy rainfall.

· The new gravity drainage system in Caen Street is a good improvement but it will need regular maintenance and cleaning to ensure that it continues to perform correctly.

· Many of the highway drains on the A361 that runs through the parish appear to be blocked.

RESOLVED: That
a. the Council to apply to the Highway Maintenance Enhancement Fund to hire a private jetting company for 5 days to carry out additional clearance of highway surface water drains in the parish.

b. the Council to include an article in its May EX33 newsletter providing information for residents to report blocked drains to Devon County Council.

c. the Council to request an update from Andy Bell regarding the catchment runoff project.

(N/C)
Cllr Parsons declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	287/2016/17
	Museum of British Surfing and Skate Bowl
	The Chairman welcomed Kevin Cook, Chair of Trustees at the MOBS, and Josh Liddall a user of the skate bowl. 

Kevin Cook explained that the MOBS had called a Public Meeting on 17 February, to engage stakeholders to discuss the future of the skate bowl.  Members had been provided with a copy of the Minutes prior to the meeting, attached as Appendix B.  

At the meeting various issues were raised including misuse of the bowl, abuse of the facilities and the condition of the bowl.  The bowl has many users across different age ranges.  Some of the regular users, including Josh Liddall, are pro-active and help to keep it clean and have ideas to improve the bowl.  The MOBS would like to encourage engagement with the users to help improve the existing facility.  
Josh Liddall addressed the Council, he has used the Skate Bowl for the past 13 years and is disappointed that it has now become an eyesore, due to the following issues: -
· Littering 
· Broken glass

· Graffiti

· Potholes

· Cracks in the concrete of the bowl

· Used as a hangout with people smoking and drinking alcohol

· No lighting

· Blocked drain

· No cover, unable to use when raining

Josh has met with professional skate park designers and has ideas to improve the current facility, subject to obtaining funding. 

RESOLVED: That

a. Josh Liddall be congratulated on his superb presentation to the Council.

b. The Council, in principle, supports the proposed improvements to the skate bowl and will apply to North Devon Council for Section 106 money.

(N/C)


	288/2016/17
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Plan be received and noted, attached.
 (N/C)

	289/2016/17
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member of Planning Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 


	290/2016/17

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	The County Cllr reported that the Health and Wellbeing Committee had received a presentation from Dr. Alison Diamond regarding the Clinical Commissioning Group’s public consultations on the proposed cuts to acute services at the North Devon District Hospital.
Devon County Council Highways will be cleaning the surface water drains in South Street on 3 occasions next year, and the drains in Church Street will be cleaned on 2 occasions.


	291/2016/17
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that the North Devon Theatres might open next month. 
Cllr Bonds reported that the planning officers are struggling to cope with the workload.  The Local Planning Authority had to refuse a recent application, as it was scared that approval might lead to a judicial review which they do not have the resources to deal with.

The calculations by the Electoral Boundary Review has identified that the Braunton West Ward should remain with the same level of district councillors.  The Braunton East Ward being 2.3% under, might result in a reduction in district councillor members.



	292/2016/17

	Braunton Flood Update

	Members received and noted the update report received from Jacobs, attached as Appendix C.
(N/C)



	293/2016/17
	Northern Devon Clinical Commission Group (CCG)

	RESOLVED: That this item be deferred until the March Additional Council meeting.
(N/C)



	294/2016/17

	Improvements to Caen Street Car Park and surrounding areas.
	a. Caen Street Overflow Car Park
The Clerk reported that Devon County Council’s Contractor, MacPlant, would not be able to move their compound out of the overflow area by the 20 March.  It was noted that Devon County Council had offered to pay for pothole repairs needed in the overflow car park prior to the Easter half-term.

RESOLVED: That the Council appoints Nelson Birch and Sons Ltd to repair the potholes at a cost of £950 plus VAT.

b. Improvements to the frontage of the Countryside Centre

The Council considered quotations received from the following companies to create a community shared space at the front of the Countryside Centre:

· Devon and Cornwall Surfacing Ltd

· Nelson Birch & Sons Ltd

· Xcelsior

RESOLVED:  That Nelson Birch & Sons Ltd be appointed to remove and dispose of the existing flower bed and paving and replace with a resin screed, at the cost of £5,980 plus VAT.
c. Cllr Bunyard reported on the installation of a rapid electric vehicle charging station in the Caen Street Overflow Car Park.  The cost to provide and install this type of electric charging station would be in the region of £17k but this would be recouped by the Council over a number years.  Cllr Bonds felt that this could be a great opportunity for the Parish Council to lead the way on electric vehicle charging in the area.  Cllr Bunyard also suggested that the Council considers providing smaller 7kW charging points alongside the rapid charger, as these are easy and cheap to install and would provide a backup service for users.
RESOLVED: That further investigation into potential funding towards a rapid electric vehicle charging station be carried out and it be brought back to a future meeting for consideration.

(N/C)


	295/2016/17

	Town and Parish (TAP) Fund

	The Clerk provided an update regarding the funding applications that the Council had submitted to North Devon Council and Devon County Council, for the TAP money of £1.10 per elector allocated to Braunton.

Project: Pride in our Village

Project description: Maintenance of County urban grass verges and hedges, cleaning of County highway signage, provision of anti-littering signage in the parish.

Amount requested: £7,277.60

Status: rejected by North Devon Council, except £540 approved for anti-littering signage.

Project: Community Shared Space

Project description: Create a community shared space at the frontage of the Countryside Centre that can be used by local schools, clubs, not-for-profit organisations and charities for educational purposes, raising awareness of local issues, meetings, fund raising and other community-led events.  This will provide an all year round area that can be utilised by the local community.
Amount requested: £4,937.60

Status: rejected by North Devon Council.

Project: Knowle Community Tidy Up Day

Project description:  The Knowle Community Group (KCG) to organise a community tidy up day (date tbc) which will include the reinstatement of pedestrian pavements along the busy A361 that have been encroached upon, for many years, by adjacent grass verges and banks.  This will then allow sufficient space for a ‘Welcome to Knowle’ sign funded by the KCG.

Amount requested: £1,800

Status: rejected by North Devon Council
RESOLVED: That the Council were disappointed that all three of its applications, except £540 towards anti-littering signage, had been refused.  The North Devon Cllrs volunteered to speak with the North Devon Grants Dept. and request them to release the funds.
(N/C)


	296/2016/17
	Braunton Rotary Club to Sponsor two backless benches in Exeter Road
	The Clerk updated members that its application, on behalf of the Braunton Rotary Club, to install two backless benches on the pavement in Exeter Road had been refused by Devon County Council.  
RESOLVED: That the update be noted.

(N/C)


	297/2016/17
	Summer Planting 2017
	RESOLVED: That Steve Wightman Ltd be appointed to provide the summer planting in the village, at a cost of £636.56 plus VAT.
(N/C)



	298/2016/17
	Parish Council Tree Survey Report
	The Clerk updated members regarding the proposed felling of the Ash tree on the riverbank adjacent to the Chaloners Road play area (Minute Ref: PG/26/2016/17).  The North Devon Council Landscape and Countryside Officer had rejected the Council’s applications to fell the tree and would only permit the removal of deadwood from the tree canopy. All other works identified as a high priority in the Council’s Tree Survey Report had been completed.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk’s report be noted.
(N/C)



	299/2016/17
	Items to Note
	RESOLVED: That Council notes item (a) to (d).


The meeting closed at 9:40 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
290/2016/17. PLANNING

(a)   62599
Outline application for the erection of one dwelling all matters reserved at 5 Pill Gardens, Braunton   
  


Applicant:
Mr & Mrs Gammon



Comment:

(b)   62548
Extension to garage to create holiday let – amended design to that approved by planning permission 60924 at Brock, Ash Road, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr Antony Palmer

Comment:

(c)   62598
Listed building consent for conversion of outbuilding to provide additional living accommodation (previously approved application 56184 and 56185) at Woodlands, Knowle, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr R Marshall

Comment:

(c)   62567
Conversion of outbuilding to provide additional living accommodation (previously approved application 56184 and 56185) at Woodlands, Knowle, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr R Marshall

Comment:

(d)   62645
First floor extension to part of dwelling at Pippacott Barton, Beara Charter Barton, Barnstaple.

Applicant: 
Mr & Mrs Trevor Wells

Comment:

(e)   62664
Demolition of garage, extension & alterations to dwelling & creation of one additional off-road parking space at 13 Burrows Park, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr & Mrs Delaney

Comment:

Prior Approval
Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest.

(f)   62586
Prior approval for change of use of two agricultural buildings to two dwellings (class Q (A)(B)) at Beara Farm, Marwood, Barnstaple.

Applicant:
Mr R Tucker

Comment:


NOTICES OF DECISION
Approvals

62468

Variation of conditions 2 (approved plans) & 3 (materials schedule) attached to planning permission 61377 (erection of four dwellings (additional plans & information) to allow amended siting & external appearance at land adj. 27 North Street, Braunton.

62467
Side and rear extension to dwelling at 56 Saunton Road, Braunton.

62443
Conversion of playroom (part of original garage) to holiday accommodation/annex ancillary dwelling at 12 Goodgates Grove, Braunton.

Refusals

62375
Erection of single storey extension & formation of parking space together with removal of a section of the boundary wall at 7 North Down Road, Braunton.
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